   Kyrene de la Sierra

P.T.O. General Meeting Minutes 

February 18, 2014
Meeting called to order:   9:03am





Meeting Adjourned:     10:07am


Attendees:  Mrs. Connor, Monica Gellman, Dee Hruschka, Kristin Ito, Chris Zaenglein, Shannon Reagan, Liz Hill,  Margo Lipari, Niccoli Anderson, Kimberly Tussing, Erin Myers, Bob Myers, Harmony Hess, Courtney Glynn, Cristina Carter, John Werner, Karen Werner, Mark Maclin, Amanda Holtom, Atimike Shetson, Christine Pike, Lynn Presley, Brittny Strubbe, Gail Kronick
Previous Meeting Minutes: Monica Gellman moved to approve the November minutes.  Minutes approved by all attendees. 

Treasury Report:  by Shannon Reagan

Beg. Balance: $28,853.71

Total Income: $ 28,311.02


Total Expenses: $22,651.59 

Ending Balance: $34,513.14

· Shannon reviewed the expense and income changes between January 13th and February 4th with all attendees.

· It was clarified that Target Rewards funds go directly to the school and not to the PTO.
Principal’s Report:  by Mrs. Connor
· Classroom Placement Process - Mrs. Connor provided an overview of this complex process and the many variables that come into play regarding student classroom placement for the following school year.

· Academic Mixture and Ability – It was stressed that, above all, the top priority is creating academically balanced classrooms.  The goal is to have as equal of a mix as possible of different leveled learners per classroom.  This mix also includes special education and gifted students.  

· Parental/Guardian Input – Mrs. Connor discouraged contacting current teachers regarding next year’s teacher assignments.  Instead, she requested that parents/guardians submit a completed Parent Feedback Form prior to Friday, April 4th.  A sample form was distributed; additional forms can be obtained at the Front Office.  The Administration uses these completed forms to further guide student classroom placements.  Teachers do not see these forms.  Mrs. Connor highlighted how this form should be completed by parents or guardians:

· Describe the learning & emotional environment that is believed to be the most suitable to the student.

· Specific teacher requests may not be made and will not be honored.

·  Personality conflicts with other students and/or teachers may be noted and will be taken into account.

· Student placement with desired friends may be noted, but classroom placement will not be guaranteed.

· Previous sibling teacher requests may be noted, but are not guaranteed.

· Other Variables - Classroom placement must also take into account classroom size, a balance in gender and ethnicity, English language proficiency, as well as group dynamics.

· Placement Process - The placement starts with the current teacher’s suggestions at the end of the school year.  A meeting between Mrs. Connor and all grade level teachers then takes place and student classroom placement is determined.  Mrs. Connor subsequently finalizes student placement with the use of any submitted Parental Feedback forms.  She noted, however, that last minute changes do still occur because of student population changes over the summer.  District policy dictates that the earliest notification about student classroom placement is at the Meet The Teacher Night event the Thursday before the start of school.  It was mentioned, however, that there is some discussion taking place of possibly releasing teacher assignments earlier on that day to help alleviate long lines and wait time.  

· Kindergarten Process – The process of placing incoming Kindergarteners is a little different, due to limited student data.  The Administration uses all of the information it does have at hand for the best placement possible, especially birthdays, prior knowledge of the family, and any submitted Parent Feedback Forms.

Proposals:  by Monica Gellman
· Tech Summit Seminar – The PTO has approved a recent administrative proposal to send 7 teachers to a Google Apps and Tools training seminar to help further incorporate technology into our students’ classrooms.  Mrs. Westerman and two yet-to-be-determined teachers from the third, fourth, and fifth grades will attend this two-day seminar in March.  The cost is $249 each or a total of $1743.   

 New Business:  by Monica Gellman

· Open 2014/15 Board and Committee Chair positions
· The Board will be seeking nominations for various Board Positions for the following school year, including Vice President, Secretary, Volunteer Coordinator, and possibly Communications Coordinator.  Ballots will go home next month and will include a current description of each position’s responsibilities.

· Monica Gellman and Melissa Lien have agreed to again run together for Co-President.  Shannon Reagan and Dee Hruschka are also planning to return as Treasurer and Financial Administrator, respectively.
· Several Committee Chair positions may also be available, including Movie Nights.

· Any of the board and chairperson positions may be held by two persons to split position responsibilities.

· Parents may run for board positions already filled, in which case, the person with the most votes wins.
Committee Updates:

· Restaurant Nights – Monica Gellman
· The next Restaurant Night will be at Barro’s Pizza this evening, Tuesday, February 18th.  Parents are reminded to bring the backpack flier sent home or mention ‘Sierra’ when paying their bill.  Barro’s will donate a portion of these sales back to the Sierra PTO.

· Family Dance – Shannon Reagan

· The annual Sierra Family Dance will be held this Friday, February 21st from 6:00 to 8:00pm.  This is not a drop off event and all children must be supervised by an adult.

· This year’s theme is a western “Glow Down, Hoe Down” and students are encouraged to dress up.

· Admission per student is $2 or a ream of paper to be donated to our Sierra workroom.

· Volunteers are still needed.  Parents can sign up via the link to Sign Up Genius included in the Kyrene email sent out this morning promoting the dance.

· Monica Gellman will be teaching the kids a simple line dance.

· Watch D.O.G.S. will be selling hot dogs for $3

· Various other concessions, glow necklaces/bracelets, and Spirit Wear will also be sold.

· A Photo Booth will be available for students to get their picture taken and purchase photos.

· The dance will be held in the MPR.  The dance entrance will be the door to the left (i.e., south side) of the MPR.

· Movie Night – Shannon Reagan

· This year’s Movie Night will feature Disney’s wildly popular “Frozen.”

· There has been a date change to Friday, April 11th, which allows for both of Sierra’s Marimba Band and student Chorus groups to perform prior to the movie start.

· The Sierra Watch D.O.G.S. may sell hot dogs at this event to help offset this committee’s upstart costs.

· 5th Grade Promotion – Chris Zaenglein

· Vickie Ricks is the Chairperson for this two-day celebration and ceremony event for graduating 5th graders.

· A student ‘celebration’ will be held the morning of Tuesday, May 20th from 9:30am to 12:30pm on the playground.  The theme is ‘A COOL Day in the Desert’ and there will be many water and snow activities.  Parents are invited to join their 5th graders later for lunch at 12:00pm.

· The ‘graduation’ ceremony will take place on Wednesday, May 21st at 8:30am in the MPR, which is the last day of school.  Parents and non-student family members are invited to attend.

· Karen Pettit is creating a DVD that will be played at the graduation ceremony.  It will include student pictures sent in by parents.  Each 5th grader will receive a keepsake copy.  Vickie’s notes mentioned that very few student photos have been received so far.

· Each student will receive a 5th grade celebration t-shirt to wear at the Tuesday celebration.  Marisa Hammerbeck is designing and having t-shirts printed for each student.

· Parents should have received a backpack flier, as well as teacher emails, providing event timing, details, and a request for student photos.  A payment request was also included to cover event costs, such as celebration day party activities & snacks, t-shirts, DVDs, student lunches, and ceremony refreshments.  Parents are encouraged to pay online at the PTO website store to help minimize the workload of our PTO volunteers.  

· A few 5th grade parents in attendance did not seem aware of the flier or teacher emails & Gail Kronick has not received any information to post on the website.  Liz and Chris will follow up with Vickie and Alexia Richardson about the status of further promoting this event to 5th grade parents.  

· Yearbook – Monica Gellman

· The Yearbook is for sale online only and can be purchased via the Sierra PTO website under the Yearbook tab. 

· Prices have increased to $22 each.

· Parents are encouraged to purchase yearbooks before the end of the school year; no extra books will be ordered and stocked for sale.

· Read-A-Thon – Kristin Ito

· The school wide annual Read-A-Thon will start on Friday, February 28th.

· Students will be encouraged to read a minimum of 100 pages and will be eligible to win fun prizes.

· The names of all students who return their tally sheets by the date due will be entered into a raffle to win a Kindle Fire.

· There will again be a Book Walk included in the event.

“Respectfully Submitted”
Margo Lipari, February 20, 2014

Margo Lipari

Chris Zaenglein, February 20, 2014

Chris Zaenglein                                    
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